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Growth and Expansion Year 

TWENTY-SECOND ANNUAL 
CONVENTION PROGRAM 
ALREADY WELL IN HAND 

Several communica­
tions from William N. Hul-
sey, Jr . , Prytanis of Psi 
Chapter, at Vanderbilt 
University, Nashville, Ten­
nessee, give evidence of 
very thorough preparations 
in the host Chapter for the 
Twenty-second Annual Con­
vention of Eta Sigma Phi 
Fraternity, now definitely 
set for April 21 and 22, 
1950. 

ONE INSTALLATION AND 
ONE CHAPTER APPROVED 
SINCE JANUARY NUNTIUS 

On February 2, 1950, 
Beta Mu Chapter of Eta 
Sigma Phi was formally set 
up at Butler University, 
-»- — ..» 

;«j Indianapolis, Indiana. Pro-

ALUMNI MEMORIAL HALL-STUDENT UNION 

The program follows; general supervisors of 
those in charge of Local Arrangements will be 
William N. Hulsey, Jr . , Maurice Contor, and Pro­
fessor Clyde Pharr . In addition, Maurice Contor 
will be in. charge of hotel arrangements; Jean 
Carlson, general arrangements: and Edward 
Armstrong, publicity. 

First Day, Friday, April 21, 1950 

9:00 A.M. Registration at Memorial Hall, Alumni 
Building. 

10:30 A.M. General Session at Memorial Hall. 
Address of Welcome by Dean Robert S. 
Waldrop. Minutes, Approval of Delegates' 
Credentials, Reports from the National 
Treasurer, eharrmairof the Board of Trus­
tees, and Executive Secretary. 

11:30 A.M. Complimentary Luncheon, Private 
Dining Room of the Kissam Cafeteria. 

12:30 P.M. Meeting of the Grand Executive 
Council, Faculty Room of the Alumni Build­
ing. 

1:15 P.M. General Session at Memorial Hall. 
Report of the Committee on Reactivation and 
Expansion. Address by a Visiting Professor. 

3:00 P.M. Complimentary Tea at Memorial Hall, 
tendered by Dr. Philip Davidson, Provost of 
Vanderbilt University. 

5:30 P.M. Recess for Dinner. 

fessor P. L. Powell of 
Franklin College, Franklin, 
Indiana, and a delegation 
from Delta Chapter at that 
institution, came to assist 
at the installation cere­
monies. Professor Vergil 
E. Hiatt of Butler University 
has been the active force 
behind the Chapter estab­

lishment and will continue as Faculty Adviser to 
Beta Mu Chapter. 

Under date of February 16, 1950, by vote of 
the Grand Executive Council, which had been em­
powered to act on several petitioning schools, a 
telegram was sent to Professor Laura B. Voelkel, 
Mary Washington College of the University of 
Virginia, to inform her that the petition of the 
local Classical Club for a Chapter had been ap­
proved. This will be Beta Nu. It is expected that 
installation will take place in the near future. 

7:15 P.M. Assembly at Memorial Hall for a trip 
to the Parthenon. Lecture by a Visiting 
Professor on Grecian Art, with Reference 
to the. Nashville. Parthenon. 

Second Day, Saturday, April 22, 1950 

9:00 A.M. General Session at Memorial Hall. 
Report of the Committee on Nominations, 
Election of National Officers, Action on 
Recommended Policies for the Fraternity. 

12:30 P.M. Recess for Luncheon. 

1:15 P.M. Meeting of the Grand Executive 
Council, Faculty Room of the Alumni 
Building. 

1:30 P.M. General Session at Memorial HaU. 
Ratification of New Trustees. Conclusion 
of Business. Address by Professor Clyde 
Pharr . Installation of New National Of­
ficers. Adjornment. 
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PROSPECTS GOOD FOR ETA SIGMA PHI 
ANNUAL ESSAY AND SPECIAL 

GREEK CONTESTS 

DELVINGS IN THE HISTORY OF 
THE NUNTIUS: 

PART HI 

The first entry for the Fifth Annual Essay 
Contest came to the hands of the Executive Secre­
tary on March 1, well in advance of the postmark 
deadline date of March 15, 1950. Considerable 
correspondence in the preceding weeks indicated 
a gratifying interest in this yearly event, and a 
possibility that the number of entrants in 1948-
1949 would be surpassed this year. 

Essay Contest Judges 

A board of five judges will be asked to pass 
on the entries. Serving as Chairman will be Pro­
fessor George J. Ryan of the College of William 
and Mary, at Williamsburg, Virginia. Invitations 
to act are being sent also to: Professor Olivia N. 
Dorman, Florida State University, Tallahassee, 
Florida: Professor Philip Whaley Harsh, Stan­
ford University, Stanford, California; The Rever­
end Laurence E. Henderson, S. J., Loyola Uni­
versity, Chicago, Hlinois; and Mrs. Harry W. 
Joedicke, Mary Institute, Clayton, Missouri. 

There was originally a certain diffidence 
with regard to an embarking on a Special Greek 
Translation Contest. Yet, as of March 1, 1950, 
upwards of thirty-five entry names had been r e ­
ceived, from fifteen different institutions: Flor­
ida State University, Fordham University, Uni­
versity of Georgia, Grinnell College, Hampden-
Sydney College, Houghton College, Lawrence Col­
lege, Louisiana State University, Marquette Uni­
versity, Rosary College, Saint Louis University, 
Trinity College, College of William and Mary, 
Wofford College, and Xavier University. 

Greek Contest Judges 

Professor Christopher C. Brouzas, of the 
University of West Virginia, has already accepted 
the Chairmanship of the Committee of three 
Judges for the Special Greek Translation Con­
test. Invitations to serve are being sent also to 
The Reverend George E. Ganss, S. J., of Mar­
quette University, and Professor Levi R. Lind, of 
the University of Kansas. 

In both contests, Judges will identify the 
papers by code symbol only. 

As The Nuntius moved into Volume 2, it moved 
likewise from a mimeographed to a printed form. 
Number 1 of the volume is dated November 1927, 
Cincinnati, Ohio, with Helen E. Bachman of Mu 
Chapter, at the University of Cincinnati, as Edi­
tor. Whether there were numbers 2, 3, and 4 of 
this Volume 2 or not is not clear. The files in 
the Editor's office have nothing after the pres­
ent number until Volume 3, number 3. Here is a 
case where alumni members can be of real help. 

After an introductory message from the 
National President "To the Presidents of Local 
Chapters", there follows an editorial on The 
Nuntius, where the Editor defines the function or 
the publication as this: " to knit together the 
various Chapters of Eta Sigma Phi through edi­
torial contact". However, she seems rather 
pessimistic on the destinies of the paper because 
of "the lack of cooperation on the part of most 
Chapters with the Editor". Her concluding ad­
monition is "If you want a good paper get busy 
and send in your news copy I" 

A paragraph on general information advises 
a consultation of "Lloyd Stow, Alpha Chapter, 
University of Chicago" on matters concerning 
ritual. Interestingly enough, the present Pro­
fessor Lloyd Stow of the University of Oklahoma 
is still serving the Fraternity—now as a Trustee 
and as Registrar of the Medal Fund. The present 
Chairman of the Board of Trustees is mentioned 
also in the number of The Nuntius under discus­
sion; for we read that "The articles of incorpora­
tion were completed last summer, mainly 
through the instrumentality of Professor Victor 
D. Hill of Ohio University". 

Mention is made of plans to install Alpha 
Beta Chapter at Denver University, the repre­
sentative to be "Dr. Charles Mierow, President 
and Professor of Classical Languages and Litera­
tures of Colorado College". Dr. Mierow is at 
present Professor of Biography at Carleton Col­
lege, Northfield, Minnesota, where he continues 
to be very active in classical circles. 

The eight-page issue concludes with a 
"Directory of the Local Secretaries and Pres i ­
dents". Here twenty-six Chapters are mentioned, 
beginning with Alpha and ending with Alpha 
Gamma, Psi being omitted. For most of them, 
definite names and addresses appear for both the 
local offices mentioned. 
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National Treasurer, Dolores Neff 

DOLORES NEFF A JUNIOR AT 
OHIO UNIVERSITY 

The third successive National Treasurer of 
Eta Sigma Phi from Gamma Chapter at Ohio Uni­
versity is Dolores R. Neff, who was born in Akron, 
Ohio, on May 12, 1929, the daughter of Oscar 
Daniel Neff and Etta Helena Seitz Neff. She has 
lived at Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio, however, since 
shortly after her birth, entering the Lincoln Ele­
mentary School at that city in 1935, and continuing 
until her graduation in January 1943. 

The following month she enrolled at Cuyahoga 
Falls High School and was graduated in January 
1947, the sixth in a class of eighty-seven. Good 
work accomplished in grade school and high 
school helped her to the securing of a Freshman 
Scholarship for Ohio University, where she was 
matriculated in the College of Libral Arts in Sep­
tember 1947. Three months of the interval be­
tween high school graduation and college entrance 
she used in the study of typing and accounting in a 
business school. 

DONALD RODIS A SENIOR AT WASHINGTON 
AND JEFFERSON COLLEGE 

The National Secretary of Eta Sigma Phi, 
Donald J. Rodis, now a senior at Washington and 
Jefferson College, at Washington, Pennsylvania, 
is a native of Ohio. He was born May 20, 1928, 
in Mahoning County, Youngstown, Ohio, the son 
of John D. Rodis and Margaret Ruth Hoopes 
Rodis. 

At Youngstown, he entered Boardman Grade 
School in September, 1934, and was graduated 
in May 1942. The following September saw him 
at Boardman High School, where he followed the 
scientific course. He was active in extra-curric­
ular activities, participating in such organiza­
tions as Student Government, Debate Team, 
Band, Orchestra, Torch Club, Hi Y, and School 
Paper; in the last named activity he was Business 
Manager. 

After graduation in May 1946 he turned his 
attention to college, and enrolled at Washington 
and Jefferson College in September of the same 
year. He is at present a senior, in the course of 
Business Administration. He expects to receive 
the degree of Bachelor of Arts in June 1950, with 
a major in Economics and a Minor in Mathemat­
ics. 

At Washington and Jefferson he has been ac­
tive, of course, in Alpha Psi Chapter of Eta Sig­
ma Phi. He is also a member of Lambda Chi 
Alpha Social Fraternity, in which he has been 
Treasurer and Social Chairman. 

His plans after June are still indefinite, be­
yond the fact that he expects to continue his 
studies in a graduate program. 

She expects to teach and is at present major­
ing in Latin for the degree of Bachelor of Arts. 
She is a member of the Spanish Honorary Society, 
President of Gamma Chapter of Eta Sigma Phi, 
and a member of a swimming club known as the 
Finnettes. Swimming has been one of her particu­
lar interests, and she holds a Red Cross Instruc­
tor ' s Certificate. She is also Leader of a Girl 
Scout Brownie Troop in Athens, and last summer 
was waterfront director of the Canton Girl Scout 
Camp at Sandoneida. 

As Secretary of Gamma Chapter last year, 
Dolores cooperated in the arrangements for the 
Twenty-first Annual Convention of the Fra te r ­
nity at Athens. She expects to complete her course 
at Ohio in June 1951. National Secretary, Donald Rodis 
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"BACK TO THE OLD SOURCES" 
"The classics, the humanities", writes the 

well known American novelist, Miss Willa Cather, 
in an essay on "Nebraska", "are having their 
dark hour. They are in eclipse. Studies that de­
velop taste and enrich personality are not encour­
aged. But the 'Classics' have a way of revenging 
themselves. One may venture to hope that the 
children, or the grandchildren, of a generation 
that goes to a university to select only the most 
utilitarian subjects in the course of study—among 
them salesmanship and dressmaking—will revolt 
against all the heaped-up, machine-made materi­
alism about them. They will go back to the old 
sources of culture and wisdom—not as a duty, but 
with burning desire". 

This quotation, brought to the attention of its 
thousands of readers, in fuller form than here 
given, by the Saint Louis Post-Dispatch of Febru­
ary 19, 1950, has the highest import to those of 
us who are concerned over mass movements of 
liberal arts education from the mountain to the 
market-place. No argument of "change of times", 
of "adaptation of education to the multitudes", or 
of a "realization that students must learn to make 
a living", can alter the fact education must look 
to life even more than to a living. 

THE NUNTIUS 

This is not to say that nothing in recent 
centuries or even in recent years of even of yes­
terday is suited for liberal education. But it is 
to say that education is playing a short-sighted, 
culpable game in rejecting "the old sources" 
which are tried and tested by the centuries. 

The literatures of ancient Greece and Rome 
are preeminently important among the "old 
sources". In them, and in the discipline of in­
struction that has grown up about them, are in­
exhaustible treasures of things fundamentally and 
abidingly human--experiences and thoughts which 
the distance of time and space allow us to view 
and to understand with objectivity and profit. 

"Back to the old sources" is the very slogan 
likely to rouse ire in that type of adolescent 
educationism that lives by cliches of "ever for­
ward" and "progress" and "on to the new". But 
it takes but a moment's sober thought to realize 
the wastefulness and inefficiency of attempting to 
go forward without capitalizing on the experiences 
of the past, or of plunging into a supposed "new" 
that, as a matter of fact, has been repeated many 
times in the long past of human history. 

We need constantly to remind ourselves--and 
more especially those who are influential in shap­
ing educational policy for our colleges of liberal 
arts—that education without foundations is vain, 
that classical antiquity provides one very impor­
tant segment in the foundation of any truly 
humane training. Yes, "back to the old sources" 
—for ourselves and for those who are to succeed 
us in college life tomorrow and thereafter. 

ON CONVENTION MINDEDNESS 

National gatherings of organizations such as 
ours can be of considerable benefit to our organ­
izations and to the aims for which they stand. 
Surely, they can "further the spirit of cooperation 
and good will among the members of classical 
departments", a thing properly emphasized in 
the preamble to our own Constitution. They can 
give us inspiration and information. They can 
allow us to perform business of concern to the 
Fraternity as a whole, and to all Chapters indi­
vidually. 

But to achieve these fine purposes, a national 
convention must have two things—attendance 
from as many Chapters as possibly can come, 
and participation through well prepared reports 
and intelligent contribution to the business at 
hand. As yet there is more than a month until 
the Twenty-second National Convention opens on 
April 21 at Nashville. Psi Chapter there is mak­
ing every effort in the way of preparation. It re­
mains for the several Chapters to carry their 
share. 
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LATIN WEEK IN 1950 

"Classical School Days" is the title of the 
current Latin Week BuUetin, written this year, as 
several of its predecessors have been written, by 
Professor Clyde Murley of Northwestern Univer­
sity. Copies are available from Professor Mur­
ley, in any number desired, at 629 Noyes Street, 
Evanston, Illinois. "Latin Week" itself is ex­
pected to be observed widely; the week of April 
16-22 is suggested, as April 21, the tradi­
tionally celebrated "birthday of Rome", falls 
within that period. Schools and other organiza­
tions celebrating "Latin Week" are being asked 
to report their activities to Professor Murley's 
Committee. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALPHA THETA 1 

A particularly complete list of past Chapter 
members has been received from Alpha Theta 
Chapter at Hunter CoUege, in the continuing drive 
of the Executive Secretary's office to obtain in­
formation on past membership in the Fraternity. 
Previously, lists had been received from Alpha 
Pi Chapter at Gettysburg College, andfrom Mary -
ville College, constituent in Beta Zeta Chapter 
at Saint Louis University. Such lists will, among 
other things, allow letters of invitation to be sent, 
for "alumnal membership" in the Fraternity and 
the support such affiliation can give. The Execu­
tive Secretary has asked individual Chapters to 
aid in the work of alumni solicatation by sending 
letters to a few chosen persons. Form letters 
and other material for the purpose were recently 
sent to all Chapters. 

GREEK TO US, TOO? 

In its first number of Harper Books and 
Authors: News about Books in the Humanities, 
the publishing house calls attention to the Greek 
inscription enlarged on the front binding and 
jacket of its American CoUege Dictionary, Text 
Edition. Says the note: "People started asking 
us what the Greek inscription meant. In English 
the phrase means 'Those bearing torches should 
pass them on to o the r s ' " . The Greek is "Lam-
pada echontes diadosousin allelois". 

THANKS TO SOUTHWESTERN 

From Betty Ann McFadden, Secretary of the 
Classical Language Club of Southwestern at Mem­
phis has come a subscription for the Club to The 
Nuntius. President of the Classical Language 
Club is Vivienne Chelton. 

£ * ? * 

OFFICIAL ETA SIGMA PHI INSIGNIA 

Plain badge, 10K gold $5.50 
Close set pearl badge 8.50 
Crown set pearl badge 13.25 
Pledge pin 1.00 
Official plain badge key 6.50 

20% Federal Tax and any State Tax in effect 
must be added to prices. 

ORDERS must be received from Chapter Officers. 

L . G . B A L F O U R C O M P A N Y 
Attleboro, Massachusetts 

B A L F O U R S E R V I C E 

FROM COAST TO COAST 
Branch Stores are located in educational centers through­
out the United States for your convenience. Balfour rep­
resentatives make frequent calls on fraternity chapters to 
display new and attractive Balfour merchandise. 

ALABAMA Birmingham CALIFORNIA I-o* Angeles San Francisco COLORADO Boulder Denver DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Washington GEORGIA Atlanta ILLINOIS Champaign Chicago INDIANA Bloomington Indianapolis IOWA Des Moines Iowa City KANSAS Uwrence KENTUCKY Louisville LOUISIANA New Orleans 

MARYLAND Baltimore MASSACHUSETTS Attleboro Boston MICHIGAN Ann Arbor Detroit MINNESOTA Minneapolis MISSOURI Columbia Kansas City Si. Louis NEBRASKA Lincoln NEW HAMPSHIRE Durham Hanover NEW YORK Brooklyn Ithaca New York City Waterford" ' NORTH CAROLINA Durham 
onio 

Cincinnati Cleveland 

OHIO Columbus Kenton OKLAHOMA Oklahoma City PENNSYLVANIA Bethlehem Philadelphia Pittsburgh State College SOUTH CAROLINA Columbia TENNESSEE Knoxville TEXAS Austin Dallas Houston UTAH Salt Lake City VIRGINIA Lexington Richmond WASHINGTON Pullman Seattle WEST VIRGINIA Morgan town WISCONSIN Madison 
L. G. BALFOUR COMPANY 
Factories: ATTLEBORO, MASSACHUSETTS 
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AMONG THE CHAPTERS 

GAMMA, OHIO UNIVERSITY (ATHENS) 

Dolores Neff, whose "vita actaque" carr ies 
forward in the present issue of The Nuntius the 
long distance interviews with National Officers, 
continues busily at work handling the Treasurer ' s 
funds of Eta Sigma Phi. She is interested in hav­
ing as many Chapters as possible on the "finan­
cially in order" list when she presents her an­
nual report at Nashville in April. 

DELTA, FRANKLIN COLLEGE 

Delta performed good service for the F ra ­
ternity as a whole when on February 2 a delega­
tion from Franklin College journeyed to Indiana­
polis to assist in the installation of the newest 
Chapter, Beta Mu, at Butler University. 

PI, BIRMINGHAM-SOUTHERN COLLEGE 

Ten new members were initiated into Pi 
Chapter on January 26. They are: Joel Edwin 
Cumbie, James Patrick Galloway, Arthur Earl 
Gordon, John A. Hallmark, J r . , Chris E. Hauer, 
J r . , John Holston, Herman Wallace King, H. Stan­
ley Mullins, Shirley Jane Peppard, and Richard 
N. Robertson. The ceremonies were followed by 
the annual initiation banquet. 

PSI, VANDERBILT UNIVERSITY 

Communications have been going back and 
forth between William N. Hulsey, Jr . , and the of­
fice of the Executive Secretary with regard to the 
Twenty-second National Convention of Eta Sigma 
Phi. The Local Committee already has plans 
rather completely made. 

OMEGA, COLLEGE OF WILLIAM AND MARY 

National and Chapter President Elliott Wil­
kins writes that Omega was entertained at its 
January meeting with a talk on "Greek Music" by 
Dr. Haign of the William and Mary Music Depart­
ment. Dr. Haign played a recording of a restored 
song and emphasized the great influence which 
music had had in Greece. Professor George J. 
Ryan was scheduled for an address at the March 
meeting. 

ALPHA DELTA, AGNES SCOTT COLLEGE 
i 

Ann Windham, Treasurer , reports five active 
members and five initiates in Alpha Delta. A let­
ter of January 20 from Chapter President Martha 
Weakley expressed the Chapter's interest in the 
National Convention. 

ALPHA EPSILON, LEHIGH UNIVERSITY 

An interesting and lengthy letter from James 
L. Gill arrived under date of February 17. Al-
vord Beardslee, Past President of Alpha Epsilon, 
was graduated with honors early in February. At 
a meeting on February 16, at the home of Pro­
fessor Earl L. Crum, Gill was installed as the 
new President. The Chapter has a mimeographed 
program of its activities for the year, calling for 
nine meetings in all. The project for the year is 
"Greek and Roman Drama". At the meeting of 
January 12, at the home of Professor H. W. 
Wright, Alvord Beardslee spoke on "Aeschylus". 
At the meeting of February 16, Robert A. Schack-
les spoke on "Sophocles". Alpha Epsilon expects 
to be represented in the Fifth Annual Essay Con­
test and in the Special Greek Translation Con­
test, and also to have a delegate at the Annual 
Convention. 

Students of the Greek Department at Lehigh 
again this year were invited by the girls of 
Cedar Crest College at Allentown to take roles in 
Cedar Crest 's annual Greek play. This year 
Euripides' Medea has been chosen. Beardslee 
will portray the Messenger, and Gill will play 
Jason. The event is scheduled for May 31, and 
June 1 and 2 in the open-air amphitheatre on the 
Cedar Crest campus. 

ALPHA THETA, HUNTER COLLEGE 

Alpha Theta staged an initiation of new mem­
bers, with alumnae present as guests. The Chap­
ter i s having an active year. Marian Astuti has 
succeeded Cyrille Solomon as President. 

ALPHA XI, WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY 

National Vice-President and Chapter Pres i ­
dent William Donovan reports an active member­
ship of twenty persons in Alpha Xi Chapter. 

ALPHA OMICRON, LAWRENCE COLLEGE 

LaVerne McKay, Nuntius correspondent, r e ­
ports a business meeting on February 21, at 
which Betty Bohl was appointed Temporary Sec­
retary. Later, the Chapter listened to the Medea 
as recorded by Judith Anderson. Refreshments 
were served by Miss Wiegand. 

ALPHA RHO, MUHLENBERG COLLEGE 

From Richard Boyer, Chapter Secretary, 
comes word that ten men were initiated into 
membership during the fall term. There was a 
Christmas meeting at the home of Professor 
Horn. Discussions at the monthly meetings this 
year deal with "Greek and Roman Home, Social, 
and School Life". The Chapter has sent out the 
alumni letters suggested by the Executive Sec­
re tary 's office. A banquet is planned for the 
spring. 
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ALPHA PHI, MILLSAPS COLLEGE 

Writing on February 22, Dewey Buckley, 
Chapter President, sends a list of officers in ad­
dition to nineteen active members. Turner Cas-
sity is Vice-President, and Benjamin Franklin is 
Treasurer. Alpha Phi expects to be represented 
at the National Convention in April. At its meet­
ing on February 14, the Chapter heard an in­
formal talk on "A Layman's Plato", by Mr. Ralph 
Merriam, a prominent Chicago Attorney. 

An important project of the Chapter again 
was the sponsoring of the annual meeting of the 
Mississippi Classical Association on December 
3, 1949. Over five hundred persons attended 
from fifteen high schools. The program included 
six classical skits presented by various schools. 
The Millsaps skit, given in conjunction with Cen­
tral High School, was written by Turner Cassity, 
Vice-President of the Alpha Phi. From the fif­
teen-cent registration fee the Chapter collected 
almost seventy-five dollars. 

ALPHA PSI, WASHINGTON AND JEFFERSON 
COLLEGE 

National Secretary Donald Rodis faces the 
task of presenting the Minutes of the Twenty-
first Annual Meeting on April 21 and 22, and also 
of keeping full and accurate records of the pro­
ceedings of the Twenty-second National Conven­
tion. 

ALPHA OMEGA, LOUISIANA STATE 
UNIVERSITY 

Alpha Omega hopes to send a delegate to the 
coming National Convention, writes Chapter 
President Claude E. Henkel. The Chapter has 
declined in numbers because of graduations, but 
it is doing all that it can to rouse interest. The 
alumni letters are being sent out, and Fraternity 
jewelry will be discussed at the next meeting. 
Incidentally, Alpha Omega's card was the first to 
return in reply to the Executive Secretary's let­
ter. 

BETA ALPHA, UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH 
DAKOTA 

Beta Alpha lists twelve active members in a 
financial report of January 24,1950, to the Nation­
al Treasurer. Professor Grace Beede remains 
Adviser, a post she has filled with distinction for 
many years. 

BETA ZETA, SAINT LOUIS UNIVERSITY 

Four active members, twenty initiates, 
twenty-five associates, and nine honorary mem­
bers are listed by Georgianne McVay, Chapter 

Treasurer. At the meeting of January 29, 1950, 
at the home of Faculty Adviser and Mrs. W. C 
Korfmacher, business included the installation 
of officers and the election of Jean Anderson of 
Fontbonne College as Secretary, to fill a vacancy. 
There was a talk by Dr. Korfmacher on "The 
Meaning of Membership in Eta Sigma Phi" . On 
February 25, the Chapter met at the home of 
President J. Thomas Vitt, J r . Professor Chauncey 
E. Finch spoke on "Latin Words in Russian". 

BETA ETA, WESTMINSTER COLLEGE 

Professor Robert Hoerber writes that Beta 
Eta is active again this year, having meetings on 
the second and fourth Friday of each month. 
Members of the Chapter have become interested 
in Greek and Roman philosophy, and so are dis­
cussing such authors as Plato, Aristotle, and 
Cicero. 

BETA THETA, HAMPDEN-SYDNEY COLLEGE 

From Vance Hall, Chapter Secretary, comes 
word that that Professor A. B. Frazer of the 
University of Virginia would speak on "Cities 
and Shrines of Greece" at a meeting during the 
week of March 5. Invitations to membership, he 
adds, would soon be extended to nine Hampden-
Sydney men. 

BETA MU, BUTLER UNIVERSITY 

Officers in this youngest Chapter, as elected 
on February 2, are the following: President 
John R. Thomson; Vice-President, Arnold Waj en-
berg; Secretary, Thelma Miller; Treasurer, 
Lucille Greenburg; Sergeant-at-arms, Robert 
Logue. 

WORD FROM PAST PRESIDENT USSERY 

Travis Ussery, energetic National President 
of Eta Sigma Phi in 1948-1949, has sent a lengthy 
"letter to the Editor of The Nuntius on February 
12, from Albuquerque, where he is a student in 
School of Law at the University of New Mexico. 
He is keenly interested in the fortunes of Eta 
Sigma Phi and has various good ideas to pass on. 
He suggests that the Executive Secretary's office 
prepare an addressograph nameplate for each 
member, to be used during college days and 
thereafter, as a means of keeping contact, and al­
so a "reply form" to go periodically to each 
Chapter for news for The Nuntius. At New Mex­
ico, Travis is devoting full time to his studies in 
the second year of law, he writes. He averaged 
second in his class for the first semester, and 
was awarded a scholarship for the second 
semester. He thinks the idea of Fraternity 
"introduction" pamphlet will be serviceable to 
all Chapters. 
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CURRENTLY ACTIVE CHAPTERS 

Gamma: Ohio University, Athens, Ohio 
Prytanis: Dolores Neff 

Delta: Franklin College, Franklin, Indiana 
Grammateus: Martha E. Hanes 

Epsilon: State University of Iowa, Iowa City, Iowa 
Chrysophylax: Roy Stoddard, Jr. 

Zeta: Denison University, Granville, Ohio 
Adviser: Professor Lindley R. Dean 

Theta: Indiana University, Bloomington, Indiana 
Chrysophylax: Jo Ann Hartford 

Lambda: University of Mississippi, University, 
Mississippi 
Prytanis: Florence Phyfer Krause 

Pi: Birmingham-Southern College, Birmingham, 
Alabama 
Prytanis: Ann Blocker Fleming 

Sigma: Miami University, Oxford, Ohio 
Chrysophylax: Allergra Riefstahl 

Tau: University of Kentucky, Lexington, Kentucky 
Grammateus: Ann Vaughn 

Upsilon: Mississippi State College for Women, 
Columbus, Mississippi 
Prytanis: Ruth Rowe 

Psi: Vanderbilt University, Nashville, Tennessee 
Prytanis: William N. Hulsey, Jr. 

Omega: College of William and Mary, Williams­
burg, Virginia 
Prytanis: Elliott Wilkins 

Alpha Delta: Agnes Scott College, Decatur, Georgia 
Prytanis: Martha Marilyn Weakley 

Alpha Epsilon: Lehigh University, Bethlehem, 
" Pennsylvania 

Prytanis: James L. Gill 

Alpha Theta: Hunter College, New York City, 
New York 
Prytanis: Marian Astuti 

Alpha Kappa: University of Illinois, Urbana, 
Illinois 
Prytanis: John H. Smith 

Alpha Nu: Davidson College, Davidson, North 
Carolina 
Adviser: Professor John C. Bailey 

Alpha Xi: Washington University, Saint Louis, 
Missouri 
Prytanis: William Donovan 

Alpha Omicron: Lawrence College, Appleton, 
Wisconsin 
Prytanis: Lawrence Hastings 

Alpha Pi: Gettysburg College, Gettysburg, 
Pennsylvania 
Grammateus: Theodore Lindquist, Jr. 

Alpha Rho: Muhlenberg College, Allentown, 
Pennsylvania 
Prytanis: Clarence D. Reeser, Jr. 

Alpha Tau: Ohio State University, Columbus, Ohio 
Grammateus: Katherine Lorenz 

Alpha Upsilon: Wooster College, Wooster, Ohio 
Prytanis: Robert Reed 

Alpha Phi: Millsaps College, Jackson, Mississippi 
Prytanis: Dewey Buckley 

Alpha Chi: Tulane University, New Orleans, 
Louisiana -E-
Chrysophylax: Athalie Generes 

Alpha Psi: Washington and Jefferson College, 
Washington, Pennsylvania 
Prytanis: Albert Sheriff 

Alpha Omega: Louisiana State University, 
University, Louisiana 
Prytanis: Claude E. Henkel 

Beta Alpha: University of South Dakota, Vermillion, 
South Dakota 
Grammateus: Francis N. Sever 

Beta Gamma: Westhampton CoUege, University of 
Richmond, Richmond, Virginia 
Prytanis: Jean Tinsley 

Beta Zeta: Saint Louis University, Saint Louis, 
'• Missouri 

Prytanis: John T. Vitt, Jr. 

Beta Eta: Westminster College, Fulton, Missouri 
Adviser: Professor Robert Hoerber 

Beta Theta: Hampden-Sydney-College, Hampden-
Sydney, Virginia 
Prytanis: Lindley M. Winston, Jr. 

Beta Iota: Wake Forest College, Wake Forest, 
North Carolina 
Prytanis: Hugh Dover 

Beta Kappa: College of Notre Dame of Maryland, 
Baltimore, Maryland 
Prytanis: Loretta Vogel 

Beta Lambda: Marymount College, Salina, Kansas 
Prytanis: Cathryn Millar 

Beta Mu: Butler University, Indianapolis, Indiana 
Prytanis: John Thomson 


